
Dear families, 
 

Wishing you all God’s 
blessings for a 
reflective, prayerful 
and affirming Holy 
Week.  Please visit 
the Parish Facebook 
page for Mass times, 
ensure you book into 
Holy Week Masses 
so you don’t miss out. 
 

The end of term 1 is 
here and what an 
action packed term it 
has been!  We have 
so many things to 
celebrate as we look 
back over term 1 2021. 
 

Our Year 5s celebrated their much awaited First Communion.  It was a lovely 
celebration that highlighted their resilience through a long waiting period.  Our prayers 
continue to be with our First Communicants. 
 

We hosted our first weekend Year Level Parish Mass last Sunday with our Year 4 
students, teachers and support staff attending the 11:00am Parish Mass.  This is a 
beautiful way of strengthening home/school and parish links.  We look forward to 
hosting many more throughout the year. 
 

Our school Cross Country team represented our school brilliantly and with pride.  We 
had a team of 40 dedicated students who gave up many lunch times to prepare and 
train.  Led by Mr P they did themselves and our school proud.  We had 4 runners make 
it through to Woodlands Division Cross Country to be held at Bundoora Park on 
Tuesday 25th May.  Congratulations to Akos Kelly, Giann DeFazio, Jamie Bartsch and 
Estelle Rendina.  
 

Our Year 1 and 2 students attended their first excursion in a long time.  Both levels 
thoroughly enjoyed their time at CERES.  This excursion linked nicely to their 
classroom learning on sustainability and confirmed how we can ensure the world is 
cared for by making small changes to the way we live on a daily basis. 
 

Our school Garden Club is well underway with our students being rostered throughout 
the semester to assist in the planting, harvesting, weeding, feeding, preparing and 
digging of our garden space.  This is giving all of our learners an opportunity to 
experience the joy of what gardens can offer, getting them out into nature and 
developing a shared responsibility for our beautiful and natural play space.  Ask your 
children about Garden Club and some of the ways they contribute to this beautiful 
space.  
 
 
 

 School Office Hours 

8.30am - 4pm daily 

 
T:  9338 7686 
F:  9335 2586 

School Web Address 
 

www.soggladstonepark. 
catholic.edu.au 

 
Contact the Principal: 

Renae Gentile 
 

Email: 
principal@sogsgpark. 

catholic.edu.au 

 

Out of School Hours 
Program: 
Extend 

Co-Ordinator -  Emily 
 

T :  0456 641 898 

Parish Mass Times 
 

Good Shepherd Gladstone 
Park 

Wed, Thurs & Fri: 9.15 am 
Sat: 6.00 pm 

Sun: 11am & 5.30 pm 
 

St Carlos Greenvale: 
Sun: 9.30am 

 
Ph: 9338 2840 

Fax:  9335 2590 

 

Notes on yellow paper 
indicate that you need 
to complete the form 
and return to school 

“The Good Shepherd school community promotes the safety, well being and inclusion of all children."  

Term 1 - Tuesday 16th March 2021 
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With school holidays beginning this coming Thursday (1:00pm finish), we hope that many families take the 
school holidays as an opportunity to unplug and spend some time offline.  Spending time in the great out-
doors, collaborating, exploring and getting into nature is a great way to recharge ready for a term of learn-
ing in Term 2.   
 
For those families who don’t unplug, it seems an appropriate time to remind our community of some of the 
patterns of behaviour we are seeing, some of the online activity that is presenting as problematic at school 
and to remind everyone of ways we can encourage positive online behaviours. 
 
Online Activity 
In the past weeks we have been managing issues at school related to inappropriate online behaviour.  We 
have noticed an increase in violent and inappropriate language, we believe this might be a result of some 
of our students being exposed to online games and YouTube content that are pitched to an age bracket 
above primary school.   
 
Below are some reminders as to how we can work together to ensure that we are teaching our children to 
be safe and protected online. 
Communicate appropriately. Use the right language for your audience. You might write or speak to a 
teacher differently from a friend. And never use all caps! 
Keep private things private. Don't share personal information, including passwords, your home address, 
inappropriate images, and gossip. 
Respect others. Be courteous. Disagree politely. 
Don't lie, steal, or cheat. Don't try to deceive others. Remember to give credit where credit is due. And, 
although it's easy to copy others' work, download things without permission, or use game cheat codes, 
don't do it. 
Be an "upstander." If someone you know is being targeted by a bully, stand up for that person. You 
would want him or her to do the same for you.  Tell an adult immediately. 
Report misbehavior. The Internet is a giant community, and you can help it be a nice place. 
Follow your family's rules. If your parent tells you to avoid certain websites or to stop texting after 
a certain time, listen. The more you act responsibly, the more privileges you'll get.  
Think before you post, text, or share. Consider how you and others might feel after you've posted 
something. It's not always easy to take back what you've said online, and your online behaviour can     
create a lasting digital footprint. 
 
Anime 
Anime is a popular cartoon type animated clip that many of our students are viewing online.  Anime looks 
and often sounds harmless as it is in cartoon or animated form.  Unfortunately, there are various levels of 
anime and many are dark and extremely inappropriate for minors.  Please be aware of this and if you al-
low Anime in your home, ensure it is monitored and is G rated.  Many Animes are MA+ and R rated. 

A Parent's Guide to Anime 

Welcome to A Parent's Guide to Anime! 
This resource is meant to aid parents in finding anime that is suitable for children. Many parents are un-
certain whether they should view anime before their children see it. Titles and even reviews often do not 
provide enough information concerning the content of the video. As Animerica Magazine recently pointed 
out, one of the things that draws western audiences to anime is honest treatment of what our societies 
generally refuse to deal with -- the reality of  gender roles, the human ways of creating and dealing with 
violence. 

We hope this page will help other parents to select anime for their children. As a cultural ambassador, 
anime is a portrait of the differences between Japanese and western society and family life -- but also a 
portrait of the similarities. It is our firm belief that children can only benefit from an honest portrayal of   
human nature and social issues. However, we realise that -- as with any art form -- some anime is intend-
ed for mature audiences only. We have created ‘A Parent's Guide to Anime’ with this in mind. 

Ultimately, it is the parent's responsibility to determine what is, and more importantly -- what is not appro-
priate for their children. 
For your convenience, ‘A Parent's Guide to Anime’ uses a simple, colour-coded rating scheme. However, 
we believe that family decisions regarding the suitability of any particular video require more detailed infor-
mation, which we provide in the substantive reviews. The reviews can provide information to help you   
decide whether to share a given anime video with your family.  

https://www.abcb.com/ency/a/anime.htm
http://www.animerica-mag.com/
https://www.abcb.com/ency/a/anime.htm
https://www.abcb.com/ency/a/anime.htm
https://www.abcb.com/ency/a/anime.htm
https://www.abcb.com/ency/a/anime.htm
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Recommended for Mature Audiences 

These videos are intended for mature audiences, and parents are strongly cautioned to 
think twice before sharing them with children. 
Ultimately, it is the parent's responsibility to decide whether a title is or is not appropriate for 
their children. Please be aware that your child can be online viewing an Anime that you 
have sanctioned, and quickly end up watching an Anime that is completely inappropriate.   
Constant  supervision is recommended. 
 
 

This image is also a timely reminder that many of the platforms accessed by our students are  
inappropriate for primary aged children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are so many ways families can get involved and support us here at school.  Next term we will ex-
plain the new look our PFA will take for 2021 and beyond.  The newly named ‘Family Engagement’ will 
hopefully see many families engaging with our school at a pace and level that suits you!   
 

Watch this space for messages from Sarah Cornish calling for assistance and help to organise fun, com-
munity events for our students.  
Exciting times ahead! 
 

The SOGS library needs your help! 
If you have the skill of covering soft and hard cover books, please contact 
Amira via email at ahanna@sogsgpark.catholic.edu.au.  

We desperately need library helpers to cover books… maybe a small school 
holiday job? Thank you for your support with this. 
 

Wishing you all a happy, safe and holy Easter break.   
Enjoy this time with your family. 
 

Renae Gentile  

Suitable for Family Viewing 

Please note that some of these     
selections include frightening         
sequences that may not be           
appropriate for very young children.         
Recommended for ages 3 and up. 

Parental Guidance Advised 

These videos contain some material 
that some families might not judge 
suitable for viewing by children,      
especially primary-school-aged kids.    
Recommended for ages 13 and up. 

https://www.abcb.com/parents/apga_03.htm
mailto:ahanna@sogsgpark.catholic.edu.au
https://www.abcb.com/parents/apga_01.htm
https://www.abcb.com/parents/apga_02.htm


Please ensure you have your WWCC card on you at all times when visiting or helping out at the school. You will need your card 
number to log into the Pass tab system. This system automatically checks card holders details on file with WWCC and provides 
the all clear for that person to help out. Alternately why don’t you take a photo of your card so you always have a copy!  
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Birthday season! 
How can we be more sustainable?  

 

The facts about balloons: 
A recent CSIRO study identified balloons among the top three most harmful pollutants threatening ma-
rine wildlife, along with plastic bags and bottles. Balloons end up in our waterways, oceans and park-
lands, causing significant damage to our environment and harming wildlife in many ways. Balloons break 
down into small pieces of brightly coloured plastic that can look like food and are often ingested by wild-
life. Balloons are often found in the stomachs of dead animals. And then there are the plastic balloon 
sticks. When these end up in the ocean they don’t biodegrade and, instead, break down into smaller 
pieces, making them look like the perfect food to marine life. Wildlife can become entangled in ribbons 
and strings that were attached to balloons, which puts the animal at risk of being strangled to death. 
 

Wildlife-friendly alternatives to balloons: 
Switch up balloons for bubbles. Blowing bubbles isn’t just for kids. When you want to make your next 
event a bit special, switch up your balloons for blowing bubbles. It’s super easy to make your own refill 
solution for bubble bottles. All you need is: 

¶ 2 tbsp sugar 
 

¶ 4 tbsp water 
 

¶ 1 tbsp of eco-friendly detergent 
 
Simply dissolve the sugar in the water and add the detergent to create a perfect bubbly mix. 
Zoos Victoria and Phillip Island Nature Parks have joined forces to urge Australians to blow bubbles in-
stead of balloons at outdoor events. To learn more about why you should blow bubbles not balloons visit 
the Balloons page on the Zoos Victoria website. 
 

Pick up a bunch of flowers. Choose blooms, not balloons. Flowers are a great alternative to balloons and 
make a great addition to an event or to mark a special occasion. When they start to wilt, you can put 
them in your compost bin. Or, pop them in your garden waste bin at home and they could end up as 
mulch at a local playground. 
What about biodegradable latex balloons? No balloons are fully biodegradable. While natural latex may 
be biodegradable, the addition of chemicals and dyes in balloon manufacture can make balloons persist 
for many months in the environment. Many animals mistake so-called 'biodegradable' latex balloons for 
food, which blocks their intestines and can kill them. 

https://www.zoo.org.au/balloons
https://www.zoo.org.au/balloons
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CSEF APPLICATIONS -  EXTENDED. Please collect 

an application form and bring in your health care/concession card to 

get fee assistance.  



Congratulations to the following children who received Merit Awards  
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We are pleased to share with our school community  

that Akos Kelly obtained a Gold medal in the Senior 

Boys age group at the recent Judo Victoriað judo     

competition on March 14th. 
This is a great achievement and Judo Victoria is         

confident that he will continue to improve his judo 

SoGS Lenten Fair Wednesday 31st April 
@12.15- 1.30pm 
 A celebration, a fun time during which students 
can move around freely and  responsibly to make 
a purchase and interact with other students in the 
school. 
All students are asked to bring in their own reusable 
bag to put their purchase in. (sustainability)   
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TERM 1 DIARY DATES  (Pending Restrictions)  
Wednesday 31st March                                        SoGS Lenten Fair @12.15 -1.30pm 

Wednesday 31st March                                         2022 Prep Enrolments CLOSE 

Thursday 1st April                                   END OF TERM CASUAL CLOTHES EARLY DISSMISSAL @1PM 

EASTER BONNET PARADE  TIGER TURF-  FAMILIES WELCOME  12.15pm  

TERM 2 DIARY DATES  (Pending Restrictions)  

MONDAY 19TH APRIL 
 
MONDAY 19TH APRIL 

TERM 2 COMMENCES   
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE - STUDENT FREE DAY  

Wednesday 21st– Friday 23rd April Year 5 & 6 Camp Lake Dewar 

SUNDAY  25TH APRIL  ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wednesday 28th of April  VOLUNTEER VIRTUAL WORKSHOP 

Friday 30th April  Years 5 & 6  Round 1 Interschool Sports 

Friday 7th May  Years 5 & 6  Round 2 Interschool Sports 

Friday  7th May  Year 2 Assembly  2.15– 3.15pm 

Tuesday  11th May Board Meeting @7pm  (Google Hangout) 

Tuesday 11th, Wednesday12th &  Thursday 
13th May  

Years 3 &  5 NAPLAN 

Friday 14th May  Years 5 & 6  Round 3 Interschool Sports 

Friday 21st May  Years 5 & 6   Winter Sport Round 4 Interschool Sports  

Friday 28th May  Years 5 & 6   Winter Sport Round 5 Interschool Sports 

Tuesday 1st June Sacrament Reconciliation 
4A Reconciliation- Church at 12.00-1.00 pm 
4B Reconciliation- Church at 1.00–2.00 pm 

Friday 4th June Year 5 Assembly  2.15– 3.15pm 

Friday 4th June Years 5 & 6  Winter Sport Round 5 Interschool Sports 

Sunday 6th June Year 4 Sacrament of Eucharist 3.00-4.00pm 

Tuesday 8th-9th June Year 4 Camp Anglesea 

Friday 11th June  Years 5 & 6  Winter Sport Round 6 Interschool Sports 

Wednesday 16th June Northern Metro Cross Country (If we qualify) 

Friday 18th June Broadmeadows AFL Gala Day (classes to be advised) 

Thursday 24th June  END OF TERM (normal finish time) 

Thursday 24th June Parent Teacher Interviews 3.45-7.30pm 

Friday 25th June NO STUDENTS Parent Teacher Interviews 

 
SoGS Easter Bonnet Parade will take place at 12:15pm on the Tiger Turf and all parents are   
invited to come along.  We have created some QR code posters for family members to check 
in when attending our Easter Bonnet Parade Event. This is aimed at supporting our COVID 
Safe Plan. Please follow instructions located at our entry and exits.  


